
SCW WATER FITNESS 
General Membership Meeting Minutes  

January 23, 2024 
 

CALL TO ORDER – Sandra Forsey, President 

 

Introduction of theme  

“White Elephant” fun gift exchange. Gifts were provided by the club and 

secured by Anne Becknell. 

 

Sandra Forsey conducted the meeting and thanked those that helped in getting 

this meeting put together and specifically Anne Becknell & her crew of helpers.  

 

The table center pieces were fun decorations of a toilet plunger decorated with 

Christmans balls. Cute Christmas trees! 

 

A delicious lunch of BBQ was provided by Dillons.  Anne Becknell provided the 

yummy desserts. Big thanks to Anne for baking the brownies. Sandra called 

members to lunch by table number. 

 

Minutes of November 13, 2023 General Membership Meeting  

Minutes are posted on our website and a copy at each table.  There were no 

questions or comments, Anne Becknell made a motion to pass and approve the 

minutes as written, Delain Johnson seconded. 

 

Once members had their lunch and were seated, Darla Johnstone provided the 

Spiritual Thought and Blessing on the food. 

 

The 2024 Board was introduced –  

President, Sandra Forsey, Vice President, Jean Heinen, Secretary, Char Berry, 

Treasurer, Brenda Rozwod, Content Manager, Liz Mitofsky 

 

Officers Reports’  

The Treasurer report was provided by Brenda Rozwod 

● Our checking account has a balance of $8,187 

The Membership Report was provided by Vice President, Jean Heinen 

● New Members for 2024: 46 

● Renewed Members: 302 

● 2023 Member still needing to renew: 197 (if you haven’t renewed, you 

will be able to do that after the meeting today) 

● Total members: 545 

 



 

GENERAL BUSINESS – President Sandra Forsey 

● E Tape - The tape was auditioned at the Palm Ridge pool.  Well received 

and we hope to have it available for use at all the pools in the next month 

or so. 

● Monitors/all pools - Reminder that the member cards are orange for 

2024.  Please check to make sure members are showing the orange card 

and not the blue 2023 member card. 

 

RH Johnson – None 

 

Beardsley – None 

 

Palm Ridge - Now has a new boombox. Palm Ridge’s hole punch has gone 

missing twice in the last few weeks.  A new one has been chained to the binder.  

Hopefully this one will stay around along with the pens.  

 

Our next meeting is April 16th at the Social Hall East.  Our theme is the 

Kentucky Derby.  So start working on your derby hats. Prizes will be provided. 

A Motion was made by Tom Baltazar to adjourn the meeting and seconded by 

Judy Penman. 

The club then held the Raffle Drawing ($640 was distributed to members who 

brought a ticket) & the White Elephant gift exchange began with Anne 

providing the rules of the exchange.  There were 21 gift bags available for the 

exchange.  Lots of fun goodies.  

Submitted by Char Berry, Secretary      


